Minutes from the June 20, 2006 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Aron Walker, Bridget Hester, and Pamala Messina. Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Schiro, and Rosalyn Chauvin.
 
The meeting began at 9:00 a.m. 
 
                     The April 5, 2006 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     New Committee Member -  Dr. Asoodeh introduced Pamala Messina who will be taking Michelle Lay’s place as a student representative on the committee.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o        Small Project Proposal –Dr. Asoodeh reported that he communicated the Small Project Proposal change to the Deans and Vice Presidents.
 
o        NCMB 154  - Dr. Asoodeh reported that he communicated the change in NCMB 154 with the appropriate individuals and Glyn Smith had the work done over Spring Break. 
 
o        06-07 STF Budget  –Dr. Asoodeh reported that he, Paul Donaldson and Aron Walker presented the budget to the Vice Presidents and it was approved.
 
o        Computer Usage in Open Labs – Dr. Yates reported that the subcommittee requests this item be placed on hold until the Fall.  A discussion was held concerning a recommendation by Dr. Crain to open Internet Cafes on campus.  This recommendation will become part of what the subcommittee studies and reports on.
 

                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee Recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee recommends approval of three proposals for 37 computers and 1 printer. A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Aron Walker. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion. Donna reported that when these computers are distributed, there will be no available surplus computers until after the next labs are upgraded over Christmas break. 
 

                     Request for Software Installation – Donna Methvien presented one request from the College of Business for Garrett 73, 80 and 99.  She recommended that it be approved.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Aron Walker.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

                     North Campus 154 Furniture – Donna Methvien reported that the furniture in NCMB 154 does not belong to Student Technology Fee, therefore it cannot not be moved to the PTTL and 24 Hour Labs.  She recommended purchasing furniture for PTTL and 24 Hour Labs for the additional computers to be added to these rooms.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Aron Walker.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item: Donna Methvien will provide an update to the committee on progress made in the purchase and installation of this furniture.
 

                     Matching Proposal Grants Vote – A vote was taken in early June via email to approve two Matching Proposal Grants based on the subcommittee’s recommendation.  Dr. Yates made a recommendation to take an official vote to approve the two Matching Proposal Grants. A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Bridget Hester.  Aron Walker seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of this recommendation.

 

                     Computer Equipment Checkout Usage Report Spring 2006 -  Clarissa provided a report on the checkout equipment usage.  Action Item:  Clarissa will begin giving this report at the first tech fee meeting of each semester.
 

                     Glyn’s Report – Glyn Smith will provide to Dr. Asoodeh the usage report on all computer labs for Dr. Yates subcommittee’s use. Action Item: At the beginning of each semester, Glyn will provide a report on the usage for all computer labs for the prior semester. At other meetings, he will bring information on specific labs that need to be noted.
 
                     Updates on McKneely and University Computer Replacement Plan for Faculty and Staff– Dr. Asoodeh reported that of the $175,000 approved by the committee for McKneely, approximately $165,000 has been spent.  Also, STF contributed a total of $99,538.82 towards the University Computer Replacement Plan.  The University has contributed $111,985.23 so far.

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Marvin Yates. Aron Walker seconded the motion. The vote was 6-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held in early Fall. Bridget Hester will coordinate that date and time.
 
